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From Pastor Steve’s Desk 

 

We often have questions of God, questions 

like: “Where are you? Why did You allow this? What 

kind of good can come out of this?” 

God has questions of us, as well, not because He 

doesn’t know the answers. He knows all things. The 

questions God asked throughout Scripture, in both the 

Old and New Testaments, were to get us to think, to 

repent, and to return. 

God’s first question was to Adam in Genesis 

3:9: “Where are you?” All the other questions He 

asked of mankind were similar, as if to say: What is 

going on in your heart? Who are you listening to? 

What are you believing about Me that is not true? 

Think for a few moments on the first questions 

God asked mankind (Adam) in the Garden.  “Adam, 

where are you?  I desire to be with you, to walk with 

you and to talk with you.”  When we are asked, 

“Where are you? we typically think of location”  We 

might respond, “I’m over here.” Or “I’m at church.” 

Or “I’m in the kitchen.”  But when God asked Adam 

He was not asking about location, but where he was at 

spiritually, emotionally, relationally.  The question is 

more than about geography, but what is going on 

internally, in a person’s heart and soul.  It is the same 

as that which happens to you when you are trying to 

talk to someone and they might be looking at you and 

nodding in appropriate places as you talk, but you 

know they are not ‘with you.’  It seems strange that 

someone might be ‘with us’ in terms of geography—

and yet ‘miles away’ in their thoughts.   Adam was 

simply behind a bush, he was purposefully hiding from 

God—he wanted to avoid God because of his sin.  That 

is what sin does—it makes us uncomfortable in God’s 

presence, it causes us to want to avoid the One who 

made us, who loves us, who sent His Son to die for us 

to deal with those things we do (sin) which cause us to 

try to ‘hide’ from the God who is all-knowing, all-

seeing, all-powerful and wants to spend time with us.   

 

 

 

 

And so, God asks that same question of you today, 

“Where are you?”  Are there things in your life that are  

causing you, like Adam, to avoid God? to want to hide 

from God? If there are, identify them and deal with 

them:  Is there known sin in your life?  Have you so 

busied up your life that you don’t have time for Him? 

Anger? Bitterness? Unforgiveness? 

 

 

 

Memory Verses for August 

 
Be working on this important verse from 2 Timothy: 
 

God has not given us the spirit of fear, 

but of power and of love and of a sound 

mind.  2 Tim. 1:7 

 
Be working on this verse as a family.  Blessings.   

         

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

       
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

How to contact us: 

59439 Moniteau Church Rd. 

Jamestown, MO  65046 

 

Pastor Steve Watson 

   Phone:  319-640-7009 

   Email:  ecmc.steve@gmail.com  

 

Website:  www.Moniteauchurch.org 

Facebook page: 

Evangelical Churches of Moniteau County 

 

Pastor Steve’s office hours: 

   Monday morning at St. Paul’s 

   Tuesday afternoon at St. Paul’s 

 

Please call to share a need, set up an appointment or 

request a visit. 

 

mailto:ecmc.steve@gmail.com
http://www.moniteauchurch.org/


Who & What We’ve Been Praying For 
 

Chris Schoenthal 

John Ernst, Sandi Moore & Family (loss of Bev 

Ernst) 

Heather Sullard 

Paul & Shirley Baer 

Beth Fennewald 

Treye Coffelt – recovering from surgery 

Dale Taggart – recovering from surgery 

Our country and our leaders 

 

 

 

A Call to Prayer 

 

Someone has said, “God’s work done God’s way will 

never lack God’s resources or God’s blessing.”  That 

is true—but it is important to know that “God’s Way” 

always requires us to pray first and then to respond in 

obedience to God.  It begins with prayer—we can do 

a lot of things beside pray, but we can never do 

anything until first we pray.  With that in mind, I want 

to invite you to join me in a single, focused prayer 

based on Jesus’ saying, “The harvest is plentiful, but 

the workers are few.  Therefore, beseech the LORD of 

the harvest to send out workers into His harvest.”  Mt. 

9:37-38  I believe that as Jesus looks at Jamestown and 

the surrounding area He sees a harvest of souls. We 

asked that you be praying for laborers last month---

now begin to pray for opportunities.  As you pray, you 

will begin to see the need, the hurts, the brokenness in 

people and understand that Jesus alone can ‘fix’ 

things.  With increasing clarity we will see 

opportunities to tell others what Jesus means to you, 

what Jesus has done for you, how He helps you get 

through the day.     

 

Join me as we pray for our community, for God to do 

a mighty work.   

 

Will you join me in prayer, remembering, “God’s 

work done God’s way will never lack God’s resources 

or God’s blessing.”  And God’s work begins on our 

knees in prayer.  Join me.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From Our Missionaries—the Dettmans 
 
Hello family and friends, 

 

We pray this email finds you well and you are enjoying 

the last few weeks of summer.  Like most of you, our 

summer has looked different than what we anticipated, 

but we praise God that He is in control.  We were able 

to take some online Bible classes, and during my 

(Nick) class I spent a lot of time studying and 

reflecting on the story from Mark 4 about Jesus 

calming the storm.  What a blessing to know that 

whatever unexpected, overpowering storms we 

experience in this life, the Almighty Creator God who 

spoke the universe into existence offers to travel with 

us through them and give our hearts a "peace that 

surpasses understanding".  We're praying that you all 

experience His overwhelming peace in the midst of 

this difficult time!  Please let us know how you're 

doing and other ways that we can be specifically 

praying for you! 

 

  Together for His glory,  the Dettmans 

 

 

 

 

 
Youth 

Groups 
 
 
 
 
 

The school has asked us to work with them at the 

beginning of the year.  They are trying to begin school 

with as much control as possible—and have asked that 

we postpone beginning our Youth Groups until school 

is underway and they see how things are going.  Pray 

for the school, for teachers and for the youth groups.  

We are tentatively planning to begin the Senior and 

Middle School Youth Groups September 30.  Please 

check the facebook page and webpages for updates. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

From Mary Kay 
 

My last faith story for family/newsletter for the church 

was quite lengthy, so this one will be shorter with a 

few things Steve and I implemented for various 

reasons into our parenting as we were raising our 

children. 

1)  I read in a Leadership magazine early on in our 

marriage a tip for ‘pastor’s’ families to help make 

Sunday mornings special, ‘set apart’ and not “even 

more hectic than other mornings because Dad is a 

pastor.”  My application of this idea mainly centered 

on making a special breakfast including a pastry of 

some kind that was reserved for Sunday mornings or 

Christmas morning.  This seemed to get the whole 

family off to a good start Sundays.  So much so that 

during their high school years, our kiddoes were the 

only ones who showed up at church following late 

Saturday night functions.  I made a point to tell our 

high schoolers that they could be excused from Sunday 

morning church following their Senior Prom which 

was always all night long ending in breakfast before 

the kids all returned home.  Our youngest son, James, 

played drums for worship and the worship team 

goaded him into coming that after-prom Sunday 

morning! 

2) As I was growing up I had thought it only fair that 

since there was a Mother’s Day and a Father Day, 

there should be Children’s Day. Once our oldest 

children were in school, Steve and I instituted 

“Children’s Day” as the last day of school.  At school 

this roughly 8A-11A half day consisted of cleaning the 

classroom and sending home with the children their 

leftover desk supplies.  We started with Children’s Day 

being a lunch out at McDonalds or a cookout with 

campout at the Lakes.  Through the years, Children’s 

Day grew into some really special trips taken over a 

2-3 day period.  I believe we had a few times that a 

college student child came back to go on our 

“Children’s Day” celebration trips.  It was such a 

great success! 

3) As our children reached their teens we began to 

hear tales of what other parents bought for their 

children . . .  with the hope being (I’m sure) that we 

would comply.  Although I am a major “rule-keeper” 

in personality, I have been non-compliant with 

cultural traits I didn’t find helpful for teaching our 

children how to maneuver life responsible.  Therefore, 

there began a list of things we, as parents, would not 

pay for.  We refused to pay for our children’s dates, 

tats or body piercings other than single ear piercings 

of ear lobes on our daughters.  This decision by us 

often simplified decision making for our children, I 

think.  For instance, there was often a lot of ‘dating’ 

going on at very young ages, but all of this had to be  

 

 

financially subsidized by parents because children had 

no money.  In our family, if it was a ‘date’, Mom and 

Dad were not going to pay for it.   

I need to add a funny story here that I believe 

demonstrates something very sweet about a 

developing, changing and flexing parent-teen 

relationship.  Our youngest daughter is, among other 

things, quite an artist.  Through high school and into 

college she loved dreaming of and designing all 

manner of paintings, pictures, murals and tats—

mostly sleeves or half-sleeves.   She would show me 

her designs and we would dream together . .  . but I 

inevitably ended up saying something to the effect that 

tats were expensive and she could do whatever she 

wanted when she had the money to pay for it.  This 

daughter also was very involved in CRU (Campus 

Crusade) in college and went to their big Christmas 

Conference in Denver several years running.  One 

year she did much of the planning and money raising 

to their large group of kids from her college to go to 

DCC, but had no funds left to pay for food for herself 

for the week—so ‘mama’ gave her $100 for food.  I 

discovered, after the fact, that she spent enough of that 

money to buy bread and a jar of peanut butter which 

she ate once a day on the trip, so that she could use the 

money her parents gave her to have the reference of 

her favorite verse tattooed on her wrist.  I believe the 

fact that she managed to get her parents to pay for her 

tat gave her more pleasure than the tatoo itself? 

 
 

 

 
 

Our church family was deeply saddened to learn of the 

passing of Beverly Ernst on August 22.  She and her 

husband, John, have been long-time members of our 

church.  Please continue to keep her husband, John, 

and daughter, Sandi Moore, grandsons Michael and 

Tyson and families, in your prayers in the difficult 

weeks ahead.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Mission Fest, Sept. 20 
 
The joint boards of Moniteau and St. Paul’s have decided to 

host the mission fest at Moniteau Advent this year (next year 

at St. Paul’s).  There will be a meal after the morning service 

at Moniteau.  The desire is to give the maximum opportunity 

for those in attendance to interact with the mission speaker.   

 
This 

year’s 

mission 

speaker 

will be 

Kendall 

Ponder representing Voice of the Martyrs.  There are 

different kinds of missionaries—there are missionaries 

that take the Gospel to those that have never had the 

opportunity to hear about Jesus’ death and resurrection 

for our sins—the Dettmans are a part of this group.  

There are missionaries that not only take the Gospel, 

but do extensive discipling and training—Healing 

House is an example of this.  There are mission 

organizations that provide support for those that are 

serving in remote areas—Missionary Aviation 

Fellowship is an example of this.  There are mission 

organizations that focus on reaching those in college—

Campus Crusade, Navigators and Intervarsity 

Fellowship are examples of this.  Among the various 

mission organizations, taking the Gospel literally 

around the world, Voice of the Martyrs is somewhat 

unique. 

 

Voice of the Martyrs recognizes the responsibility that 

Christians have to one another.  We have brothers and 

sisters who have trusted Jesus for salvation and are 

suffering for their faith.  VOM helps us know how we 

can care for them.   

 

On September 20th we will have the opportunity to 

hear about brothers and sisters in the faith, of their 

willingness to suffer for Jesus and if necessary die for 

their faith.  We can support and care for them by our 

prayers, financial and in other ways.  Come and join 

us as we learn how to care for brothers and sisters in 

Christ around the world.   

If you desire to learn more about brothers and sisters 

that are suffering for their faith, go to Youtube.com 

and search under “International day of prayer for the 

persecuted church” or “Persecuted Church - Francis 

Chan” 

 Check our facebook page and webpages, we will be 

posting links for you.   
 

 

 

Moniteau Evangelical Advent Church 

July 2020 Board Report 
 

The Moniteau Evangelical Advent Church board met 

on June 22nd, 2020.  Present were: Pastor Steve 

Watson, Kevin Coffelt, Mark Baepler, and Andrew 

Rohrbach.  Pastor Steve gave the opening prayer.   

 

Secretary’s Report: 

The June 2020 meeting minutes were submitted by 

Mark and was reviewed by the board.  Kevin made a 

motion to approve the minutes and Andrew seconded 

the motion.  A vote was taken and the motion passed. 

 

Treasurer’s Report: 

The June treasurers report was not reviewed since 

Dale was absent.   

 

Old Business: 

-Get a broom closet for the kitchen.   

-Get an estimate to replace basement windows 

-Discussed church maintenance projects  

-Discussed Covid-19 safety measures 

-Discussed the Mission Fest service 

-Moniteau Kids Camp and Family Camp 

 

New Business: 

-Moniteau Kids Camp  

*Camp will be for kids that have completed 1st 

grade through those that have completed high 

school.  The price will be $100 per camper.  

Andrew and Melissa Rohrbach will Lead the 

camp and will recruit the staff to support it. 

-Camp Aurora Family Camp 

 *The cost will be $60 per family 

-Family Fellowship on August 16th  

 *The Coffelts will host 

 *Hot dogs and ice cream on the menu 

-Printer 

-Piano 

-Pastor Steve informed the board of a local family with 

an immediate financial need. 

 *Andrew made a motion to donate $200 to the 

family, Kevin seconded. 

 

Adjournment: 

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Mark 

and seconded by Kevin.  The meeting was concluded 

with all joining in the Lord’s Prayer. 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Mark Baepler, Secretary 


